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The ROTARY CLUB OF ATTADALE  
 

meets on Mondays via  
 

Zoom 
 

6.55pm for 7.00pm 
 

To join in please email John Sharp 
 

Email ~ johns@trilogyfacilitation.com 
  

 

 

 

Next Zoom Meeting 
 

MONDAY, May 18 
 

Catalina Lizama  
 

‘National Bowel Cancer Screening Program (NBCSP)’ 
 

 
CLUB CALENDAR  
 

2020    

May Tuesday 12 Board Meeting via Zoom 7.00 to 8.00pm 
May Sunday 17 District Assembly ~ TBC 
May  Monday  18 Zoom Meeting ~ Catalina Lizama ~  

National Bowel Cancer Screening Program (NBCSP), 
May  Monday 25 Zoom Meeting. ~ Colin Delane A member of the Greenbatch Co 

Ordination Group and Natasha Rogers Manager Operations 
Manager of the Greenbatch Foundation. 

June Monday 1 Western Australia Day Holiday ~ No Meeting  
June Monday 8 Zoom Meeting 
June Monday 15 Zoom Meeting 
June Monday 22 Rotary Club of Attadale Change Over Night 
June Saturday 27 District Change Over Night via Zoom 

 
 

       

Information 
at your 
fingertips. 
 

Just click 
on the 
button > 

 
 

NEW WEB SITE 
 

 

 

 

  

       

The above links make it easy for you to access these sites so please use them often. 
If you like and share the Facebook entries regularly it will keep you and others up to date as well as 
promoting the Rotary Club of Attadale. 
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http://www.attadalerotary.com/
http://rotaryoutwest.blogspot.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/Attadale.Rotary.Club/
https://bicton.wamsa.org.au/
https://twitter.com/RcAttadale
https://www.linkedin.com/in/rotary-attadale-b948b0146/


 

Visitors are welcome  
 

Come and enjoy great fellowship via Zoom during these difficult times 
 

To join in please email John Sharp 
 

Email ~ johns@trilogyfacilitation.com 
 

 
 

 

MAY                  SPECIAL ANNIVERSARIES                    MAY 
 

 
 

3 Peter Field   Induction   1982 9 Martin Houchin   Birthday 
3 Alan Morcombe   Induction 1982 9 Judy Marsh   Birthday 
3 Peter Knox   Induction   1982 23 Rosemary & Don Rodger   Wedding 
3 Don Rodger   Induction   1982 24 James Doogue   Birthday 
7 Pat & Trevor Leaver   Wedding 25 Heather McNaught   Birthday 
8 Llew Withers   Birthday 25 Louise & Fred Soale   Wedding 

 
 

 

ROTARY SPECIAL MONTHS:          MAY IS YOUTH SERVICE 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Thanks to John Sharp and the willingness of members to 
participate, we have not missed holding a weekly meeting. 

 
 

The Rotary Club of Attadale are now meeting using the facility of 
Zoom Video Conferencing 

 

Well done to you all. 
 

 
 



Zoom Meeting Monday 11 May 
 

 
 

Participants of our latest Zoom meeting,  
 

Welcome 
President Gail was delighted to welcome everyone to the Zoom meeting. 
 

She was especially delighted to welcome, District Governor Nominee Kay Phipps and Bob Phipps and 
our guest speakers, Carole Maxwell and Bev Moffat. 

 
Announcements 
 
District Zoom Data Base 
A District data base, for Zoom meeting details for all Clubs, has been set up and John Sharp has entered 
our Club’s Zoom meeting details on it. 
 

President Elect Training (PETS)  
DGE Colin Burns has organised training for the incoming Presidents.  
It will be in the form of on-line and Zoom meetings, and will be held on Saturday 9th and Saturday 16th of 
May. 
President Elect Neil McKay will have attended the first one, last Saturday and the next one will be this 
Saturday. 
 

National Youth Science Forum (NYSF) 
We have two applicants requesting sponsorship for the National Youth Science Forum for 2021, Patrick 
Arthur (Winston's grandson) and Timothy Holt (Jeff's grandson).  
The background information we received from both these boys shows how exceptional they are in their 
community spirit and interest in the sciences. 
 
I would like to thank Gillian, Martin and Joyce for conducting interviews with the two boys and am 
delighted to announce that they were both highly suitable candidates. 
 

At our last Board meeting it was agreed that the Rotary Club of Attadale would be proud and delighted to 
endorse both boys.  Emails have been sent to both families regarding the endorsement and the procedure 
from here, 

 
Rotary Four Way Test Speech Contest 
Due to COVID 19, the Rotary Four Way Test Speech Contest has been postponed until 2021.  This means 
there will be no contest for Year 10 students in 2020.  



As schools transition back to normality the teachers will be under pressure balancing the educational needs 
of their students. 
 

The Four Way Test Speech Contest committee will utilise 2020 to focus on ways to continue to improve the 
competition and will keep us posted as decisions on dates for next year are confirmed. 

Ian Pittaway has offered to be our contact for this project. 
 
Greenbatch Project 
President Gail had a phone call from Colin Delane, a member of the Rotary Club of Melville, who is also 
on the Greenbatch Rotary Co Ordination Group, explaining that COVID-19 has interrupted the project plans 
and he is aware that the Greenbatch project has been difficult to keep track off.  
Colin Delane is going to meet with Jeff and Neil to discuss the plans so far, and Colin Delane and Natasha 
Rogers, Operations Manager of the Greenbatch Foundation, will be our guest speakers at our Zoom 
meeting on Monday 25 May. 
 

District 9465 District Governor 2022 - 2023 
If you would like to nominate for this position or know someone who would, nominations for the position of 
District Governor 2022/23 are still open. 
Please give this serious consideration. 

 
2021 Annual Rotary Conference 
All things going well with COVID-19, the 2021 Annual Conference will be a joint District Conference, to be 
held on 6/7 March 2021 at Optus Stadium.  
 

Guest Speakers ~ Carole Maxwell and Bev Moffat  
 

‘Foundation Grants Management Seminar Report’ 
 

 
Carole Maxwell 

 
Bev Moffat 

 

Carole and Bev shared the telling of the Foundation Grants Management Seminar, that they both attended 
for the Rotary Club of Attadale.  They explained what the Foundation does and how it works. 
 

The mission of The Rotary Foundation is to enable Rotarians to advance world understanding, goodwill, 
and peace through the improvement of health, the support of education, and the alleviation of poverty. 
 

The Foundation is a not-for-profit corporation supported solely by voluntary contributions from Rotarians 
and friends of the Foundation, who share its vision of a better world.  This support is essential to make 
possible Foundation grant funded projects, that bring sustainable improvement to communities in need. 
 

Foundation Grants 
The Rotary Foundation offers Rotarians and Clubs two types of grants: 

• District Grants 

• Global Grants 
 



District Grants 
 

District grants fund short-term projects and activities, either local or international, that support the 
Foundation’s mission.   
Clubs submit their funding requests to their district, which administers and distributes the funds. 
Applications are sought prior to the beginning on the new Rotary Year. 
 

 
 

 
 

Global Grants 
 

Global grants fund large-scale projects and activities that:  
 

• Align with one or more of the Areas of Focus (See below) 

• Respond to a need the benefiting community has identified 

• Include the active participation of the benefiting community 

• Are designed to enable the community to sustain itself after the Rotary club or district has 
concluded its work 

• Have measurable results 
 
 
 



Activities funded by global grants include: 
 

• Humanitarian projects addressing community needs by providing sustainable, measurable 
outcomes in the benefiting community. 

• Vocational Training Teams (VTT) build skills within a community by offering local training or by 
supporting groups of professionals traveling abroad for rigorous study in their profession or to teach 
local professionals about a particular field.  This type of training may be most effective in 
conjunction with a humanitarian project. 

• Scholarships fund study by graduate students, whose career goals support an area of focus. 
 

Projects that receive Global Grant funds from The Rotary Foundation must fall under at least one of 
the following Six Areas of Focus: 
 

• Peace and conflict prevention/resolution 

• Disease prevention and treatment 

• Water and sanitation 

• Maternal and child health 

• Basic education and literacy 

• Economic and community development 
 

 
 

 



 

 

Thank you to Carole and Bev for your very comprehensive report. 
 

We Care You Share 
 

 
 

President Gail spoke about this time of self-isolation, and hopes you are all managing to keep happy and 
safe. 
If any of you need help please don’t hesitate to contact Gail, or any other member, we will be only too 
happy to help. 



Jeff Spickett shared with us what he has been doing with his hobby in photography 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
Thank you, Jeff, for sharing these amazing photos and explaining how you achieved such outstanding 
results.  I think you could make lots of money selling these wonderful and interesting creations. 
 

Stay safe and in close contact with family and friends  
especially those that may be isolated. 



 
 

COVID-19  
 

The WA Department of Health recommends that the following behaviours should be promoted:  
 

• practice good respiratory and hand hygiene 

• wash hands regularly with soap and water for 20 - 30 seconds, or use an alcohol-based hand rub  

• wash your hands before and after eating  

• don’t touch your face 

• cough or sneeze into your elbow or a tissue and dispose of used tissues immediately 

• hand hygiene after coughing, sneezing or blowing nose  
 

Practise social distancing; 

• refrain from hand shaking  

• keep one and a half metres from others where possible  

• and stay home if you are unwell: even if you don’t think you could have COVID-19  
 

People who have returned from a country or region that is at high or moderate risk for COVID-19 
should monitor their health closely.  
If you develop symptoms including a fever and cough you should isolate yourself immediately and 
urgently seek medical attention. 
Go to www.health.gov.au/covid19-travellers for the list of at-risk countries. 
People who think they may have been in close contact with a confirmed case of coronavirus should 
also monitor their health and seek urgent medical attention. 
 
We are following the current WA Department of Health recommendations which we feel are the most 
reliable for our circumstances. 
 

Please follow these recommendations closely for the good of all members, particularly those who are 
in the higher risk category. 
 

The Prime Minister has announced, 
‘ALL arrivals to Australia from overseas will to be forced to self-isolate for 14 days, this is 
effective from midnight Sunday 15 March 2020.’ 
 

 
 

http://www.health.gov.au/covid19-travellers

